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Dear staff and parents/carers, 

Further to the notification distributed on Friday 8 September, we continue to work closely with 
independent occupational hygienists and licensed and accredited asbestos contractors to address the 
fragments containing asbestos materials found on the ground at Umina Beach Public School.  

The independent occupational hygienist has inspected the whole school site on Friday 8 September 
2023 and further fragments were identified within and surrounding previously cordoned off areas. 
These fragments were safely removed.  

A remediation plan detailing the next steps and the long-term strategies for dealing with asbestos in 
the ground is being developed by the independent hygienist to support and update the existing site-
specific asbestos in grounds management plan. This is expected to be completed by Friday 15 
September 2023.  

As an added precaution and following the independent hygienist advice, further areas (site map 
overleaf) will be cordoned off today, Wednesday 13 September, until the new remediation strategy is 
implemented. 

Access to the school and the buildings will not be impacted.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority, and we 
will continue to keep the community updated.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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  Yellow outline – existing areas that are 
  cordoned off with temporary fencing 

 

  Blue outline – additional areas being 
  cordoned off today with temporary 
  fencing 
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